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Steel Secretary  Inaugurates  Upgraded Blast Furnace 1 – GODAVARI & 

Sinter Heat Recovery Power Plant at Vizag Steel Plant 

Sri G Mohan Kumar, IAS, Secretary to Govt. of India, Ministry of Steel today inaugurated the 
upgraded Blast Furnace -1  Godavari by “Blowing in” and unveiled the plaque to mark the 
occasion in the presence of Sri P Madhusudan, CMD, RINL, Directors, senior management of 
Consortium and union leaders with thunderous applause from the large number of employees 
present. Later, Sri Mohan Kumar visited the Furnace Control Room where in the modern 
features of the upgraded furnace was explained to him. Total cost of modernization and 
upgradation of the blast furnace including all auxiliaries is around Rs.600 Crores.   

 

 



Sinter Heat Recovery Power Plant:  The Steel Secretary also inaugurated the Sinter Heat 

Recovery Power Plant (SHRPP) of 20.6 MW under Green Aid Plan of Japan (NEDO Project) built 

at a cost of Rs 300 crores.  

 

Sri P Madhusudan, CMD, RINL, Sri Umesh Chandra, Director (Operations), Sri TK Chand, Director 

(Commercial), Sri PC Mohapatra, Director (Projects), Dr GBS Prasad, Director (Personnel), Sri B 

Siddhartha Kumar, IFS, CVO, Sri Shosaku Umezawa, Representative Director, JP Steel Plantech 

CO, Japan, Sri Fumio Ueda, Executive Director, NEDO and union leaders Sri D Adinarayana, Sri N 

Rama Rao, Sri Mantri Rajsekhar, Sri Ayodyaram, Sri G Venkat Rao, Sri V Srinivasa Rao, SEA 

President & General Secreatry, Sri Madhava Rao, Srinivas, representatives of SC&ST association 

etc  participated. 

Seminar Inaugurated: Later, Sri Mohan Kumar inaugurated the “Dissemination Seminar of 

SHRPP” at Multipurpose Hall in Ukkunagaram. Speaking on the occasion, the Steel Secretary 

reaped praise on RINL for implementing the prestigious NEDO project of 20.6 MW of power 

generation from Sinter Heat with Japanese Govt cooperation. This is another jewel in the crown 

of RINL and the first of its kind in the Indian Steel Industry, he mentioned. Energy efficiency 

initiative at RINL is highly appreciable and laudable, he added. 

“This is one of steel plant (VSP)  had to cope with various adverse conditions and even  without 

captive raw material sources, maintaining profitability and made significant steps in the 

direction of sustainability” observed Sri Mohan Kumar. Secretary further mentioned that RINL-



VSP is performing very efficiently even though it is facing several constraints on raw material 

front.  

 

Sri Mohan Kumar observed that RINL has set an example in water usage and emerged as one of 

the “Lowest Water Consumption Plant” in the world.   The Steel Secretary said that demand for 

steel bound to increase and necessitated to increase steel capacity in the country and special 

efforts are to be taken for more environment friendly and sustainability. 

Addressing the gathering, Sri P Madhusudan, CMD, RINL said that the steel industry is energy 
intensive and  accounting for about 4 to 5% of the total greenhouse gases.  To combat the 
climate change, a paradigm shift is required from an economy dependent on fossil fuels to an 
economy powered by renewable energy and reduced greenhouse gas emissions.  There is a 
dire need for the steel industry to focus its efforts in reducing the greenhouse gas emissions 
and associated global warming phenomenon.  He mentioned that energy accounts for about 40 
to 45% of the manufacturing cost of steel.  Emission reduction would therefore not only help in 
combating climate change, but also facilitate in reducing the cost of steel making. 
 
He  informed  that within a short period, a peak generation of 19.5 MW could be realized from the 
Sinter Heat Recovery Power Plant. 
 
The Navratna Company CMD said that RINL has been a forerunner in adopting energy efficient 
technologies right from its inception stage and has been continuously striving to improve its 
energy performance.  RINL was the first to adopt the Coke Dry Quenching; Top Pressure 
Recovery Turbines; and 100% Continuous Casting technologies in the country which has helped 



to emerge as the most energy efficient plant in the country.  The plant is also one of the highest 
waste energy recovery plants in the country. 
 

 
 
Photo Captions:  1) Sri G Mohan Kumar, IAS, Secretary to Govt. of India, Ministry of Steel 
inaugurating the upgraded Blast Furnace by “Blowing-- in” of furnace today at VSP. To his left 
Sri P Madhusudan, CMD, RINL and others are seen. 
 
2) Sri G Mohan Kumar, IAS, Secretary to Govt. of India, Ministry of Steel inaugurating the Sinter 
Heat Recovery Power Plant.  Sri P Madhusudan, CMD, RINL, Directors of RINL and Japan Govt 
representatives are also seen. 
 
3) Sri G Mohan Kumar, IAS, Secretary to Govt. of India, Ministry of Steel lighting the lamp to 
mark the inauguration of the seminar in the presence of Sri P Madhusudan, CMD, RINL, Japan 
Govt representatives and Sri Umesh Chandra, Director (operations), RINL (far right). 
 
4) Sri G Mohan Kumar, IAS, Secretary to Govt. of India, Ministry of Steel unveiling the plaque to 
mark the inauguration of upgraded Blast Furnace in the presence of Sri P Madhusudan, CMD, 
Directors of RINL, CVO  and union leaders.  
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